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 THE LINK 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Whilst not completely finished (there are ongoing mock 
exams which are not exam hall based), well done to our 
year 11 pupils for their fantastic approach to the          
exams!  We absolutely understand that exams can 
heighten nerves and of course are rarely events that   
pupils really look forward to, but they are part of school 
life (and beyond!) and so exposure to exam practice is 
hugely beneficial.  Well done all! 
 
It is that time of year where there are lots of coughs, 
colds and illness which are impacting on all schools, 
Church Stretton included.  Further to the usual cases of 
illness, I wrote to you this week to let you know of cases 
of Scarlet Fever in our school community. As a school, we 
are of course aware of reports in the news about an     
infection called Strep A and Scarlet Fever and our         
understanding is currently that it is very rare for people 
to get extremely sick from these.  Please rest assured 
that we are following advice from Public Health, as all 
schools will be. Do look out for other letters from us 
therefore, which may share other additional important 
information. 
 
Next week is the last week of autumn term, featuring 
Christmas lunch on Tuesday and then we say 'bon 
voyage' to the year 11 history pupils and staff who        
accompany them, as they leave for a fantastic trip to    
Berlin! 
 
For remaining pupils and staff, the week ends on Friday 
16th December at the usual end of school day. 
Finally, with the weather becoming colder, we have to 
think of potential for disruption caused by snowfall.  You 
will shortly receive a letter to explain the procedure, 
should we have to close the school in the case of poor 
weather.  Please do read it carefully as there is important 
information you will need to know as parents and         
carers.  Worth pinning to the fridge!  
 
With best wishes for a good weekend 
 
 
John Parr 
Headteacher 

Upcoming Events  
13th December - Christmas Lunch and Christmas 

Jumper Day 

15th - 19th December - Year 11 Berlin Trip  
16th December - End of Term  

 

Flu Immunisation  
On Wednesday 11th January 2023 the immunisation 
team will be in school to administer the Nasal Flu              
immunisation to years 7, 8 and 9. 

A consent form has been sent home with your child. 
Please return by Friday 16th December 2022. 

Christmas Lunch  
On Tuesday 13th of December, we will be having our     
annual traditional Christmas lunch.  A vegetarian option 
will also be available. Please note Christmas lunch will be 
the only lunch time option available on this day.  

Next Week is 
WEEK B 

Appointments 
We appreciate that pupils may need to have           

appointments during the school day, please could we 

ask that we have prior notice and a copy of the        

appointment card/letter. Thank you. 

School Uniform  
Please can we remind students of the following:- 

• Students are allowed natural hair colours only  

• Nail varnish and false nails are not permitted 

• Students are allowed to wear a watch but no 
other jewellery other that a single pair of studs 
- no smart watches  

• Clear retainers must be used for nose piercing 














